
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Kia ora, 

Following the passing of the Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Day Bill on 20 
September 2022, Gas Industry Co determines Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Day, 
Monday 26 September 2022, to be a non-business day.  

Read on below for more details.  

 

Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Day 
Gas Industry Co, as the industry body approved under the Gas Act 1992, may make 
determinations on certain matters under gas governance arrangements. One such matter 
is the determination of non-business days. 

 

Following the passing of the Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Day Bill on 20 September 2022, 
Gas Industry Co determines Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Day, Monday 26 September 
2022, to be a non-business day for the purpose of the: 

• Gas Governance (Compliance) Regulations 2008;  
• Gas Governance (Critical Contingency Management) Regulations 2008;   
• Gas (Downstream Reconciliation) Rules 2008; and  
• Gas (Switching Arrangements) Rules 2008 
 
 

For more information about this determination, read here.  

 

Matariki 
The Te Kāhui o Matariki Public Holiday Act 2022 sets out the observance of a public 
holiday to acknowledge Matariki. The first public holiday to celebrate Matariki was on 
Friday 24 June 2022. 
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Gas Industry Co determines that Matariki is a non-business day under the Gas 
Governance (Compliance) Regulations 2008, along with other gas governance 
arrangements that have previously been determined to be a non-business day in a 
separate determination dated 25 May 2022. 

 

This determination will remain in place until the Regulations are amended to include 
Matariki in the list of observed statutory holidays. 


	Kia ora,

